
SPSO decision report

Case: 201507543, A Medical Practice in the Highland NHS Board area

Sector: health

Subject: clinical treatment / diagnosis

Outcome: not upheld, no recommendations

Summary
Mrs C complained about care she received from the medical practice when she attended with an injury to her toe.

Mrs C has diabetes which makes foot complications more common and harder to treat. Mrs C had been

prescribed an antibiotic to treat the infection but she had returned to the practice around a month later as she was

still in pain, at which point she was referred to hospital. She had to have emergency surgery, resulting in the

amputation of her big toe. Mrs C said that she had attended the practice three times before being referred to

hospital and that the amputation could have been avoided if the practice had provided appropriate care and

treatment when she had first attended.

The practice said that they had conducted an audit and could not find any evidence that she had attended on the

first occasion. We took independent advice from a GP adviser. The adviser considered the records available and

found the treatment Mrs C was given was appropriate, and that Mrs C's GP could not have foreseen that Mrs C's

condition deteriorated or recurred between the point at which she was prescribed antibiotics and being referred to

hospital. We also found no evidence of the initial appointment that Mrs C referred to. We did not uphold Mrs C's

complaint.
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